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Important Information 

Cascade Police 
Submitted by Chief Jason Liermann 

Hello Cascade Residents, it as that time of the year for another newsletter installment. This time I wanted to take some time to 
discuss how to report incidents or issues that are happening around the village. First if you have an emergency or need the 
situation addressed now, please call 911 (EMERGENCIES ONLY) or 920-459-3112 for non-emergencies. 

If the concern or issue can wait, we at the Cascade Police Department would love to help you out. You can call and leave a 
voicemail message at 920-838-4311 or send me an email at cascadechief@cascadepd.onmicrosoft.com. The officers check the 
voicemail each time they are out and will get back with you, if it is reasonable hour or you tell when is a good time to make 
contact with you. If you send me an email, I will be able to get a response to you about when an officer or myself would be 
available to address the concern or issue. 

Are you able to stay anonymous, well that would really depend on the issue or concern that you express. If you would call in a 
barking dog and wanted to stay anonymous, we would check the area and if the dog is no longer barking, we would not be able 
to do anything. If you made the complaint official and left your name, we would check to see if it 
is occurring, and then make contact and take the appropriate action even if it is no longer 
occurring.  

Hopefully in the next newsletter I will be able to speak more about a new feature that we are 
looking to deploy for the Police Department that will give better access to reporting concerns or 
issues, while at the same time possibly giving you as residents an idea of some of things that are 
happening throughout the village from our perspective.  

Please remember that the Cascade Fire Department's 
Annual Picnic will be the first weekend in August and we 
hope to see you there. As always if you see us around the 
village, please stop and say hi. 

Village Wide Garage Sale 09/03/2022 
Submitted by Kate Lopez 

Hello everyone! My name is Kate Lopez, and I'll be running the 
2022 Cascade Village-Wide Garage Sale this year. Thank you to 
Lynette Tullberg for planning the Garage Sales for the past 4 
years and doing such a great job at it!  

This year, we will have a digital sign-up 
sheet available at 
villageofcascadewi.gov and paper sign-
up sheets at the Cascade Post Office 
from July 1st to August 1st. Completed 
paper forms can be dropped off in the 
post office lobby in the labeled colored 
folder or scanned and emailed to the email address below. 
Please limit your ad to 20 words or less in order to fit everyone's 
listing on the master sheet. 

The Village-Wide Garage Sale will be on Saturday, September 
3rd from 8am-3pm - rain or shine. If you have any questions 
or need my help, please email me at 
CascadeRummage@gmail.com or call at  (920) 550-1192.  

The Lake Ellen Association will provide the fireworks 
show on Saturday, July 9 this year.  The show begins 
when it's dark enough, around 9:00 PM.  The rain date 
is Sunday, July 10.  The increase in cost of the fireworks 
and the transportation is making the sale of raffle 
tickets even more important.  The proceeds go directly 
to funding the show.  We have not changed the length 
of the show, the quality of the 
show nor the price of the 
raffle tickets.  Tickets are 
available in the local 
businesses and from Lake 
Ellen Association 
members.  Please support the 
fireworks show by buying 
tickets.  Thank you! 

Lake Ellen Fireworks 
Submitted by Bobbi Lane 

mailto:cascadechief@cascadepd.onmicrosoft.com
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfNwYMn6zUM4s-4aoCqTVWGaprp531tN8U8ideqsGQidEdcPA/viewform
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I will be holding minimal office hours over the  

summer months. I will be in the office on 

Wednesdays beginning in July from 2:00pm-3:30pm. 

In the fall during tax time  hours may change. 

Hi Friends and Neighbors!  We're so excited summer is 
here and it's off to a hot start!   Make sure you're staying 
hydrated, resting when out in the sun, and watching for 
signs of heat stroke and exhaustion.   

Our first summer 
fundraiser is in the 
books and wow, it was 
a great one!  We're 
happy to report we 
served breakfast to 463 
people that day, and we 
thank you from the 

bottom of our hearts for supporting our organization!  Our 
group has so much fun putting on these events and we 
love getting the chance to visit with you all. 

Would you like to join the first responders or learn more 
about what we do?  Please contact Kelly Green at 920-838-
3969, we’d love to hear from you!!   Be a life line in your 
community, now is a great time to join! 

The Cascade Firemen’s Picnic is right around the corner, 
August 5-7.  As always, the First Responder stand is next to 
the brat stand and will have a full menu of delicious picnic 
food! Grilled Cheese, Cheese Nuggets, French Fries, 
Chicken Tenders, Mini Tacos, Mini Donuts...are you hungry 
yet?? Hope to see you stop by!  Looking for a chance to 
volunteer in the community?  Let us know - there are many 
time slots available in our stand and within the fire 
department's stands that are looking for help!  You'll be 
surrounded by great people and have plenty of time to 
chat with friends and neighbors, come join us! 

As always, we thank you for your continued support! 

Cascade First Responder News  
Submitted by Valerie Halvorson 

Village Treasurer Summer Office Hours 
Submitted by Karel Melius, Treasurer 

Yard Waste Information  
Submitted by Dwayne Hendrickson, DPW 

Since summer is here and everyone is working hard to keep their 

properties looking great, this is a good time to go over criteria for 

yard waste and a few changes to our operations. 

Brush- must have all cut ends facing the road. There may be NO vines 

or weeds mixed into it. If you need to rake it up it must be in some 

type of container for pickup. Piles of brush may not exceed 4 ft high 

by 4 ft wide. If you are cutting down a tree, YOU are responsible for 

removing all debris. 

Bags- must be under 40lbs. 

NEW- the new brush pile is 

located near Memorial Park on 

the east side of the river. Only 

yard waste (brush, leaves, 

grasses) is allowed. Please do not 

leave furniture, lumber, building materials or cardboard. If you bring 

your bagged waste to the pile, they must be opened and dumped. 

There is a blue recycling bin to dispose of the bags. 

Online Bill Pay Option for Utility Bills 
Submitted by Kayla Simanovski, Clerk 

The Utility Board has approved the acceptance of credit cards 
for payment of utility bills! 
Using UB-Pay customers are able to create an online account 
to view bills and pay your bill online with a credit card or e-
check.  
There is a service fee of $3.00/ $100.00 of the utility bill (ex. 
$150.00 bill is a $6.00 service fee) for using this feature. 
 
You have the option to view 
your utility bill online and 
continue to send a check.  
 
To register go to:  
www.ub-pay.com 
 
Municipal Code: 
CascadeWI011 

Photo ID laws are still in effect, so please 
be sure to bring your approved photo ID to the polls! The polls are 
open from 7am-8pm on election day! 

ABSENTEE VOTERS, keep in mind the new Waukesha County Circuit 
Court Order that is in effect and states that according to Statutes the 
only lawful methods for casting an absentee ballot are for the  elector 
to either (1) place the envelope containing the ballot in the mail or (2) 
for the elector to deliver the ballot in person to the municipal clerk.  
**Going forward please DO NOT use the drop box at the Village hall 

to return your ballot.**  
***This also means that spouses are not able to hand deliver ballots 

for each other.*** 
PARTISAN PRIMARY, AUGUST 9TH, At a partisan primary, you may 
only vote for candidates in ONE political party. This means you must 
choose one political party in which you will vote, and only vote for 
individual candidates within that party. 

2022 Elections 
Submitted by Kayla Simanovski, Clerk 

2022 Elections 

Partisan Primary August 9th, 2022 

General Election November 8th, 2022 

http://www.ub-pay.com


 

Baseball has started at the park! Our coach pitch team will 
have home games on Tuesdays (July 12,19 and 26) night 
at 5:30. The concession stand will be open for the games 
and we will be serving brats ,burgers and hot dogs along 
with all our regular goodies. Stop down for supper and 
cheer on our team.  

The annual Cascade Men's softball tournament will be 
held on July 15,16 and 17. We will have the concession 
stand open all weekend. Brats, burgers, HOT TURKEY 

SANDWICHES and 
lots of ice cold beer. 
Be sure to stop down 
and support the Rec. 
Club. See you at the 
park. 

The Cascade Lions would like to thank the community for its continued support of our 

many various functions and fundraisers. 

Thirsty Thursday is back! The hall will be open from 6:00PM until 10:00PM weekly. Patrons 

will be responsible to practice social distancing. Please follow us on Facebook, in the event 

we would close for a Thursday evening, we will post an update. 

The Community blood drives continue to be a huge success!  We have one coming up on 
August 16, 2022, at the Town of Lyndon Hall.  The blood drives run from 2-6 pm.  
Appointments are recommended and can be made at www.versiti.org.  The Blood Center 
provides for safe donations during this trying time, following CDC guidelines.  
The Lions are always looking for new members.  We meet on the 3rd Monday of the month at the Lions clubhouse.  Social hour is 

at 5:30 with a meeting to follow.  If you are interested in joining a fun and active club, please contact Augie Grahl at 528.8748. 

The Lions Clubhouse is a great place to hold your events!!  The hall has a large meeting room, refrigeration, and a large yard to 

provide room for games, gathering and any necessary social distancing. Renters are responsible for providing their own shade 

tents, chairs and tables. For rental information please 

contact Lonny Schneider at 920.980.4107. 

Cascade Lions Submitted by Madonna Schneider 

Please Contribute! 
   If you have suggestions or a contribution for the newsletter, please 
email cascade53011@gmail.com.  We are always looking for: 

 Articles/specials about our local businesses 

 Information from local service groups 

 Fundraising activities to support our community 

 Historical information to share with new members to our village 

 Any other ideas or information that would be a great addition to 
the newsletter 

Cascade Rec Club News 
Submitted by Steve Green 

It is almost time for the  Cascade Fireman's Picnic and it just wouldn't 
be the same without the yummy desserts.   We would welcome 
dessert (pies or tortes) donations on Saturday, August 6th and Sunday 
7th.  Please bring them to the pie stand in 
the park marked with your name and 
what type of dessert they are.  Also, if you 
wish to join our fun and volunteer for a 
shift, please call 920-207-4595 or email 
cascadeladiesaux@gmail.com.  

Cascade Ladies Auxiliary 
 

If you are looking to rent the Cascade 
Village Hall or Memorial Park for your 
next get together please call the Village 
Hall, (920)528-8642 ,or email, 
clerk@villageofcascadewi.gov. We will 
confirm your date is available and have 
you fill out a form. Once we receive the 
completed form and payment the date 
will be yours. The summer is filling up 
fast so be sure to plan ahead and give 
us a call! 

Cascade Hall or Memorial Park Rental 
Submitted by Kayla Simanovski, Clerk 

Contact your clerk at: 

clerk@villageofcascadewi.gov 

(920)528-8642 

http://www.versiti.org/
mailto:cascadeladiesaux@gmail.com

